
Alachua TIM Team Meeting 
 

 Wednesday, February 10, 2010 
 

 Meeting Minutes 
 

 
For the list of attendees, please see the attached sign in sheet. 
 

o Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and asking everyone to 
introduce themselves. 

 
o Donna then stated the purpose of the meeting, which is to maintain appropriate 

communications between member agencies and discuss any issues that have been had 
so that future incidents can be handled in the most effective manner. 

 
o Laurie Windham provided updates for construction projects in the area. 

 
o North Main St from 8th to 23rd Ave. is almost done. The county has a separate 

project that will pave around the area of the post office, which is scheduled to 
start in April or May. 

o CR235A- The sidewalk from 441 to North of Santa Fe High School is almost 
done.  

o SW 8th Ave- The sidewalk from Tower Rd to the fence at I-75 is progressing 
nicely. 

o SW 122nd St- Resurfacing from Archer Rd north for almost a mile, work still 
continues on the shoulders and repaving should start in the next week or two. 

o SR 26- the overpass at US 301 is on schedule. 
o Main St. at Depot Ave.- has been closed for 30 days and should be reopening in 

about 2-3 weeks. GRU is finalizing the remaining underground drainage 
structures and the road will have to be repaved there. 

o University Ave. from Waldo Rd. down to Gale Lemerand Rd.- there was a delay 
of about 2 weeks from the cold weather. The curb work and the sidewalks are 
continuing, right now work is being done during the day and will go back to night 
work in a couple of weeks. 

o US 41 and Newberry Rd- adding a turn lane on SW 30th Ave and paving about ½ 
mile of SW 30th Ave. 

 
o Ed Ward gave the Emergency Operations Center updates. 
 

o FEPA met last week in Daytona for training for a week. 
o Teleconferences are now being conducted in Tallahassee to prepare for 

hurricane season. There is an opportunity for training at Camp Blanding. Ed will 
send the information to Donna who will then send it to the team members that 
would like to participate. 



o Central Office has stated that by the end of this month the contra flow website will 
be updated with all the current plans. Current information can be found at 
www.onewayflorida.org. 

o FDOT has to keep track of everyone coming out of Haiti. Most are children. 
o Mike Goodman interjected information about Operation Radar at Camp Blanding. 

Its purpose was to increase communication during major incidents and was noted 
to be the first in the nation to have such a large number of agencies involved 
from so many regions. Donna asked him to forward any report he may receive. 

 
o Chris Dolan gave an update for ITS and Traffic Signal work for Gainesville 
 

o As of last week all the cabinet change outs throughout the county are completed. 
o 2 PTZ have been put up since the last meeting at NW 23rd Ave and 43rd St. 
o Right now work is being done on trying to get the fiber backbone throughout the 

city. Fiber will be pulled on University Ave from Waldo to W 3rd St into the parking 
garage for monitoring. The City is 62% online of the whole city and 58% online 
for the city, county and small surrounding cities.  

o The City broke ground on 39th Ave that is gong to be the TMC and there is a 
targeted completion date of September 7th. 

 
o Donna let everyone know that RSIC has not been needed since the last meeting.  

 
o Bruce Strickland went over the incidents since the last meeting 

o 2/5/10 at Mile Marker 384 on I-75. Hydroplane accident due to heavy rain, the 
vehicle ran off the road and hit a tree. The incident was a fatality and seemed to 
be more driver error than a hydroplane issue.  

 
o Donna Danson gave updates on 511 
 

o The 511 contract has been signed to help with the notification on the 511 system.  
o TIME4Saftey Training, a refresher course on incident management is available 

and FDOT would like to have everyone take this course within the year. FDOT 
Central Office would like to keep track of who has taken and who has signed up 
for the course. 

o Kenton Brown will be doing a HAZMAT training that is open to everyone that will 
be after the First Coast TIM meeting. 

 
o Next Donna gave the general announcements: 

o Chris Gilbert stated that they are having issues with communication. He asked 
that people let him know of any HAZMAT issues. 

o Charlie Creel is giving a training class on Feb. 25th at the FHP training center in 
Tallahassee for District 3. 

o Mike Ponds will be stepping down from on call and Alan Martin will be taking his 
place. The on call phone numbers will not change. 

 
Meeting Adjourned 

http://www.onewayflorida.org/
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